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BOARD OF MANAGEMENT 2021/22 

President: Graham McDonald. 

Vice President: Derek Ballinger. 

Secretary: Betty Cozens. 

Treasurer: Ron Goudie. 

Assistant Treasurer: Govan Bellinger. 

Board Members: - Ron Dolby, Shirley 

Quick, John Williams and Michael Turner. 

The last Board meeting was held on 

Tuesday 5th October 2021. 

SOCIAL BOWLS 

Due to COVID regulations we are 

restricted with our bowling competitions. 

We are only permitted to have practice 

and training sessions. Tuesday, Thursday 

and Saturday afternoons have been 

nominated for this purpose. 

All Players are required to wear masks 

and comply with all Covid Protocols. 

CLUB IMPROVEMENTS 

Large working bees have enabled the 

completion of the Wind Shields and 

Sunshades for A Green. These 

improvements will improve playing 

conditions and have enhanced the 

entrance to The Horsham City Bowling 

Club. 

Well-done to the members who 

contributed to this great team effort. 

All the necessary services for D Green will 

be installed by the end of October. 

Please check out the Club Website as 
Trevor keeps it up to date. 

https://horshamcity.bowls.com.au/ 

PENNANT  2021/2022 

Pennant Season is now planned to start 
on 6th November (Saturday Pennant) and 
8th November (Midweek Pennant). 

The original starting dates had to be 
postponed. The BWPA Match Committee 
have met to make up new draws to fit in 
with the shortened playing season. 

Saturday Pennant 

Division 1  1 side of 12 players 
Division 2  2 sides of 12 players 
Division 3  1 side of 12 players 

Midweek Pennant 

Division 1  2 sides of 12 players 
(Note change: No side in Division 2) 

TEAM SELECTION 2021/22 

The Pennant Selection Committee have 
held two meetings and will soon be 
selecting sides for the upcoming season. 

SELECTION COMMITTEE 

Betty Cozens, Elsie Bardell, Colin Morrell, 
Daniel Gloury and Anthony King. 

The Combined Pennant Selection 
Committee have elected Colin Morrell as 
Chairman of Selectors. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

The 5 a side Tournament run by our Club 
has had to be cancelled, which is 
unfortunate. 

This event is sponsored by the Ballarat 

Bowls Specialist Shop and is always a very 

successful day. David will still give our 

bowlers a discount on any bowls apparel 

etc., if you telephone or visit his shop. 
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ELECTRONIC CASH REGISTER 
Our club has purchased a machine which 
provides patrons with an up-to-date 
payment system. Govan and Ron have 
spent considerable time to set up the 
electronic device and Members are very 
pleased with the new system. The Club 
will still retain the cash option for all 
payments. 

MAJOR CLUB RAFFLE 

A small group, led by Daniel Gloury, have 
organized a Club Raffle. 

However, COVID restrictions have delayed 
the original starting date for ticket sales. 

Hopefully, raffle tickets will soon be 
available. 

The following prizes will be offered: 

• 1st Prize 
Two nights’ accommodation at the ‘A 
Frame’ at Halls Gap plus a meal for 2. 

• 2nd Prize 
Meal for Two at the BAA3400 Restaurant 
in Horsham. 

• 3rd Prize 

Meal for Two at the Bull & Mouth Hotel in 
Horsham. 

• 4th Prize 

Fruit & vegie box with meat tray. 

MATCH COMMITTEE 

Elaine Mitchell, Elsie Bardell, Ed Warrick, 
Hux Mitchell, Kevin Kearns, Peter 
Dougherty and Greg Dixon. 

The Combined Match Committee will 
draw up the Program for this season. 

I hope this Newsletter helps to 
keep you in touch with activities 
around the Club. 

BETTY COZENS  
SECRETARY 


